Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Section, H 8, (a) (3)( Engineering Service), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council subject to further details on each individual scheme being submitted in due course do hereby  approve the Highways Investment Programme Capital budget proposals for 2011/12 as detailed in the revised report submitted to the Planning Lead Member Briefing held on 5th April, 2011 and is summarised as follows:-

· In order to ensure compliance with the City Council’s statutory requirements with regards to highway and street lighting maintenance, and to maintain an adequate Section 58 defence against tripping accident claims, the revenue account will require support from this Capital account to the value of £1.2m.

· The remaining capital allocation of £3.766m will be apportioned as follows.


£2m for highway maintenance, to support the ongoing network recovery programme with the details of the following proposed priority schemes, determined on the basis of Engineering need:-

Unclassified carriageway micro-asphalt surfacing 
   £635,000

Principal / Other Classified Carriageway Schemes 
   £827,000

Carriageway surface dressing programme

   £635,000

Footway reconstruction schemes



   £163,000






Total


£2,260,000

· £1.506m for street lighting, to support an LED/column replacement programme and to carry out urgent high mast lighting repairs.  The scheme proposals are summarised below.

Inventory survey





    £ 66,000

High mast lighting – top priority repairs


   £100,000

LED and column replacement scheme (phase 1)
£1,340,000






Total


£1,506,000

The Reasons are
Current levels of Highway Maintenance revenue funding are likely to be reduced by approximately £1.5 m during the 2011/2012 financial year.  These proposals recognise the need to minimise any adverse impact to statutory functions whilst at the same time balancing the Council’s available revenue and capital budgets.

Assessment of Risk 
Low – The targeted spend of available funding will ensure that the City Council’s statutory obligations are met while at the same time facilitating continuous improvement of the highway and street lighting infrastructure.

The source of funding is:
£4.966m via the Highways Capital Account
Legal Advice obtained:  Report approved for monitoring purposes by Melinda Edwards on 22nd February 2011. Tel. 793 3112
Financial Advice obtained:  Report approved for monitoring purposes by Mags Miller-Cobham on 02.03.2011.  Tel No: 0161 793 2504
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:
Carriageway surface dressing programme - Scheme breakdown 



Contact Officer:
Stuart Whittle

Tel. No. 
0161 603 4038
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This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
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	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the
            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member for Property

Date: Tuesday, 5th April, 2011

*
This decision was published on Tuesday, 5th April, 2011.
*
This decision will come in force on Wednesday, 13th April, 2011 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

